
FRIENDS OF MUSIC MEETING MINUTES 
11/14/2016 

 
 
In attendance:  
Kelly Williams 
David Bradlee 
Rachel Glenister 
Joe McCarthy 
Carolyn Soto 
Valerie McGregor 

Carolyn Mitchell 
Karen Fox 
Rebecca Stadolnik 
David Bailey 
Carol Bradlee 

 
A motion was made to close the 10/17/2016 meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed – 
all in favor. 
 
Review of 10/17/2016 Minutes 
Corrections: None identified 
 
A motion was made to accept the minutes from the 10/17/2016 meeting.  The motion was 
seconded and passed – all in favor. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Cleared payments totaled $2360.05. These included the payment to David French Music for the 
instrument repairs that were made over the summer, reimbursement to Annette for her summer 
mailing expenses, registration fee for UMass Band Day, tax payment for the annual report filing, 
payment for the choir dresses purchase, reimbursement to Kelly for purchasing gifts from FOM to 
Joe and family, and a deposit on the BodyGuard tickets for the Toronto trip. Deposits totaled 
$4479.29 and included $5855 in revenue from the FOA ad booklet for ads and family 
sponsorships. Deposits also included student payments for Central Districts and choir dresses 
and a small posting of interest to the account. 
 
A motion was made to accept the October budget items in the treasurer’s report as presented.  
The motion was seconded and passed – all in favor. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
October / November Concert Recap 

Symphonic Band concert turnout was wonderful, especially for an inaugural concert. The 
performance was recorded by Stow TV and will be shared with the neighboring towns. 
Need to work on program count for future concerts since there were not enough. So far, 
no performance host volunteer has stepped forward. Although the school concert hosts 
take care of getting the director a corsage / boutonniere for performances, nobody 
thought of this for the Symphonic Band concert. Dave Bailey confirmed that he does not 
want to have a boutonniere for future concerts as it would just get in his way. Even 
though there was no host rep, Rebecca was comfortable with how the hosting worked 
out. 
 
The parent contact information was not pulled together in time for the Stow rep. There 
were a lot of programs leftover from each performance, need to revisit program counts 
with Dunn. Performances went smoothly. 
 

FPA Ad Compaign Update 
“Final” total approx $10,690 – significantly less than prior years. Reminder that we only 
get half of these proceeds and half will be issued by check to the school earmarked for 
Drama since the Friends of Drama organization is officially disbanded. Carol would like 



us to do a mid-winter meeting to discuss the campaign for next year. Karen is scheduled 
to look at the proofs for the ad book tomorrow. With the addition of the Symphonic Band, 
discussion turned to shifting the concept of family sponsorships to a benefactor leveled 
sponsorship. The current way for a family to sponsor could remain a level, but it would 
give the community and other philanthropists a way to donate more without having to buy 
an ad. Since the Symphonic Band extends our reach further out into other towns, we 
need to look into how to financially benefit from the broader reach. 
 

Holiday Pops Concert Tickets Update 
43 out of 48 student tickets are claimed and paid for. There is one SPED chaperone 
going and will pay for the ticket. Rachel has three additional interested students and Joe 
has heard from some additional interested students as well. Selling all the tickets should 
not be a problem and there doesn’t appear to be any need to open up the selling outside 
of the music program. 
 

Toronto Trip Update 
The decision has been made, since the last meeting, to cancel the trip due to a lack of 
paid students. With only 28 students, the price would have gone up higher to around $1k 
which was deemed not reasonable. Carolyn received news earlier today that we will be 
able to get the entire deposit for The BodyGuard returned, which we assumed would be 
non-refundable. This news puts us at a net no-expense for the cancelled trip. Checks 
were never deposited, so they are just being returned to the students. 
 
We discussed reasons for the low turnout... too much going on – there are four other trips 
scheduled this year. Also, shifting student interests, affordability, academic benefit are all 
questionable reasons. Joe and Rachel expressed that they don’t really want to continue 
on the path of taking a “vacation” trip anymore. They would still like to pursue a 
performance trip, but this would require 90% participation. Rachel reiterated that she likes 
the Disney performance trip idea because of the amazing performance and educational 
opportunities for the students. 
 

Website Update 
Joe has access to all the userids and passwords and will create a file on the Google 
Docs repository. 
 

Monthly Newsletter Blurbs 
This discussion morphed into a larger discussion about media coverage and high school 
vs. school district newsletters. Due to the potential overlap of how we get information out 
and to what media outlets, we spent a little time clarifying who is doing what and with 
which media outlet(s). They will work together to ensure they each have a 
comprehensive understanding of what, when and where they are communicating our 
news. 

• Nashoba Symphonic Band – Rebecca has been handling this and we should 
assume that NSB will continue to do all its own publicity. Rebecca and Carolyn 
Mitchell will coordinate to make sure they each have the most appropriate and 
complete set of media outlets that they need 

• Carolyn Mitchell – she will continue publicizing school concerts to her current 
media outlets and will add the middle school newsletters if not already on her list. 
Will confer with Rebecca to see if there are any additional outlets that make 
sense. 

• David Bradlee – he will provide the FOM update news for the high school 
newsletter each month to include announcement of meetings / performances / 
fundraisers / activities etc that will be happening that month. 

 
  



Senior Luncheon Update 
Performance time is set for 11am on Wed, Dec 21st. There will be parking spots set aside 
for the COA mini-bus(es). People will sign-in at the auditorium and should enter through 
those doors. Discussion turned to whether we really want to continue this as a luncheon 
or just make it a community concert. Nobody was sure if the invitation had already gone 
out about this year being a luncheon, Kelly will talk to Paula to determine if we could pull 
back this year. Concerns are based on cost of doing a luncheon vs. benefit. Last year 
students were not really able to mingle with the seniors, as was the original intent of 
doing the luncheon. We discussed not feeding the students this year to scale back. After 
Kelly talks to Paula about what invitation has already been issued, she will connect with 
David Bradlee to make sure he is in sync with direction for newsletter, janitorial 
communication of room setup, etc. 

 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
December Concerts 

Symphonic Band is scheduled for 7:15-8:45pm in a cordoned off area on 1st floor outside 
JC Penney at Solomon Pond Mall. Earlier in the year, David contacted the Mall 
management with the idea of performing during holiday time and they were very 
receptive. From the band’s perspective, this activity provides beneficial community 
outreach to help build an audience base. It is a large group, 83, and we need to make 
sure the mall is set with enough chairs for the ensemble. With David present at the 
meeting and the subject of ensemble size coming up, we discussed the band itself. At 
this point, he is expecting the ensemble size to remain between 80-90. Any larger and it 
becomes too unwieldy. It is currently as balanced, musically, as he has ever seen in an 
ensemble. He is looking to build the student base, especially, to back fill with younger 
students. 
 
Mall is providing a table. Music stands and percussion section will need to be moved to 
the mall. Gayle is working on a brochure and she paid for banners with the NSB logo. 
They will need volunteers to man the table. 
 
A motion was made to fund up to $200 in transportation costs to move the music stands 
and instruments to and from the mall. The motion was seconded and passed – all in 
favor. 
 
A motion was made to approve expenditure of $100 to cover the price of the NSB 
banners. The motion was seconded and passed – all in favor. 
 
For the school performance concerts, town reps still do not have by-town lists of parents 
to contact about volunteering for their host concerts. Joe and Rachel will provide a by-
town list for town reps to use. 
 

Scholarship Applications 
Move discussion to a future meeting 
 

Magazine Fundraiser 
Joe has been contacted by the guy running this fundraiser. Last year we discussed not 
doing it again this year, but Joe wanted to run it by everyone again before telling him no. 
Everyone in agreement not to continue it. 
 

Funding Request 
Joe and Rachel want to purchase acoustical shells for the stage. There are a variety of 
models and quality levels available for a range of prices. The model they want is the 
fanciest and most durable because of how portable they would need to be for our stage 
set up and needs. They would like to be able to do an initial purchase of five this year, 



with the remaining required shells spread out across future years. For the model they 
want to purchase, each shell is priced at $2196 with a total freight cost of $442 for all of 
them. Rachel indicated that the way they work, she would need one shell per riser, and 
they currently use 5 risers for the chorus ensembles. They are proposing that FOM 
purchase 3 of the 5 and the school budget covers the other 2. This model is a portable 
shell, so there are no installation costs associated with it. Rachel will provide additional 
cost data for comparison with other less expensive models available. Before approving, 
some of us want to understand what real expenses and timeline are for marching band. 
Discussion and decision tabled to future meeting. 

 
ITEMS FROM THE FLOOR 
Quicken 

Kelly expressed concern about her current version of Quicken becoming obsolete soon. 
She is leaning toward an online version. Due to late meeting time, discussion was 
pushed off from last meeting. Due to late meeting time this meeting, it will be put off again 
until next meeting. This should be a quick thing to close on, but should not be pushed off 
again. 

 
 
NEXT MEETING 
The 11/14/2016 meeting was continued to next meeting date, 12/12/2016. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Karen Fox, Secretary 
 


